
CHESS NOTES   12.12.13   Peter Sherlock 
 
Lincolnshire’s team in the Minor Counties competiti on got 
this season’s campaign underway when they visited 
Nottinghamshire at the Bramcote School in Nottingha m. Last 
season Lincolnshire won all their matches in the Mi dland 
Counties competition before going on to the nationa l finals 
where they lost to Essex in the semi-finals. 
 
Nottinghamshire, on the other hand, have not entere d the 
Minor counties for a few years but this season they  stepped 
up feeling that they now have sufficient resources.  
 
Warwickshire also entered the Minor counties, in th eir case 
dropping down from the Open competition, leaving 
Staffordshire as the only county in the Open. 
 
So my first task, as the newly appointed controller  of the 
Midland Counties competition, was to change the for mat into 
a combined Open and Minor event with the 8 counties  split 
into 2 zones, east and west, with Leicestershire an d 
Derbyshire adding to today’s combatants  to make up  the 
east zone. 
 
On board 5 Paul Cumbers, originally from Grantham b ut who 
now lives in Sheffield, was paired as white against  Robert 
Richmond from West Bridgford and we pick up the gam e after 
Robert has just played 17. ...Bh6 (see diagram). Pa ul saw 
an opportunity to unlock black’s defense – can you see it? 
 
Paul played 18. Ng6+ hxg6 19. hxg6 Kg7 and now play ed 20. 
Rxh6 Rg8 (not 20. ...Kxh6 as 21. g7 Rg8 22. Rh1 mat e 
follows) 21. Rh7+ Kf8 22. g7+ and black resigned. 
 
Wins for Keith Palmer from Louth and Grantham’s And rew 
Hebert together with draws for Claudio Mangione, Ni gel 
Birtwistle, Ivan David, Ian McDonald, Denis Georgio u and 
Chris Holt were not enough as Nottinghamshire ran o ut 10-6 
winners. 
 
Lincoln Chess Club play at the RAOB Club, 58 South Park on 
Wednesdays at 7.30pm. www.lincolnchessclub.co.uk  
 
 
 
 
 



 
 


